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Hello Everyone,
Somehow another year has sped by – I wish it would slow down, just a bit!  We have had another busy and varied year with Events being held in all Areas of the West Region except Shropshire and Staffordshire.  I know there are lots of donkeys and their owners in those two counties and it would be so lovely if someone would organise a get-together of some sort – even if only a coffee morning full of donkey chat.  It’s amazing how things can get a kick-start from very small beginnings.

Our Autumn events kicked off with an exceptionally beneficial day on the 15th September, organised by Stephanie Clarke, Assistant Area Representative for Oxfordshire.  Stephanie invited us to her home near Banbury for a day titled ‘Donkey Show Preparation and Ringcraft’.  Julie Boyce, a DBS Approved Show Judge, instructed 19 people in the preparing and presentation of a donkey for showing, including trimming the mane and tail, coat conditioning and grooming.  She also explained about the type of tack needed for showing and emphasised the necessity of cleaning it thoroughly, including the inside of the bridle and polishing the metalwork.  She stressed the need to try on the bridle before the show, ensuring the correct fit and that the donkey is used to wearing it.  Julie also talked to us about the presentation of ourselves – no jeans, T shirts and sandals for example, but smart clothes and footwear.  A show cane or crop could be carried but not a training or dressage whip.  In the afternoon, in the ménage at Stephanie’s home, we all listened to Julie talking about the procedures required in the Show Ring.  We learnt how to enter the ring and take instruction from the ring steward as to whether to line up or lead the donkey round.  We learnt to give the donkey in front enough space so as not to crowd him.  We then learnt how to stand up the donkey properly in line, how to bring it forward for closer inspection by the Judge and what the Judge will probably require, and then what is required in the trot up.  We were also instructed not to talk to other competitors in the ring, or people outside the ring, and to not try and engage the Judge in conversation.  Thank you very much Julie for a most interesting and informative day and for giving us a fascinating insight into what the Judge is looking for in a showing class.
On the 22nd September a Webster Fund Donkey Walk was organised by Anna Turner, Assistant Area Representative for Warwick, Worcestershire and Warwickshire, and held near Stratford-on-Avon.  Eleven people attended and with five donkeys accompanying us, plus one dog, we had an enjoyable but 
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extremely wet Walk.  £110 was collected in donations to be added to the Webster Fund, this year supporting the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary’s Hospital Equipment Fund.  

On the 28th and 29th September we again attended the Malvern Autumn Show for the 24th year.  We had donkeys on display for the public to meet and talk about, plus a stand with Donkey Sanctuary goods for sale and information about the DBS and the Donkey Sanctuary itself.  We had a very busy weekend, resulting in £1117.47 being sent to the Sanctuary in sales and donations.  Thank you very much to all the people who helped on the stand or brought donkeys.  John Phillips came on both days with different donkeys, Fleur, Fantasia and Felix, Rachel Whiteley brought Millie and Snowy and Judy Lane brought Lilly.  All the donkeys were beautifully turned out and a credit to their owners and the DBS.  We have again been thanked by the Show Society for our attendance.
On 20th October Judy Lane, Area Representative for Gloucestershire, organised a lovely Cotswold Walk starting from her village in Duntisbourne Abbots, near Cirencester.  Twelve people participated and £120 was raised for the Island Farm Donkey Hospital Equipment Fund.

On the 27th October we held a DBS Silver Award Day.  Three candidates took part – Sue Jones, Jacky Edwards and Claire Harper.  Anna Turner was the Examiner.  We were all successful and our Silver Award Bars were presented at the DBS AGM in November.  It is really worthwhile participating in the DBS Awards.  For a start it’s another chance to get together and talk about donkeys, but there is always something new to learn and by listening to other peoples’ problems and experiences our depth of knowledge about donkeys increases greatly.  The initial tests are very basic and can be done at your own home if preferred.  If anyone is interested in the Awards please contact your Area Representative or Claire Harper for more information.
On the 13th November representatives from the Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary in Cornwall came to Duntisbourne Abbots village near Cirencester and talked to us about the history, work, aims and hopes for the future of their Sanctuary.  The day was organised by Judy Lane who provided approximately 20 people with a soup and sandwich lunch.  A collection of £100 was made at the door and a large selection of donkey related equipment was donated to the Sanctuary, including rugs, head collars, a bag of Happy Hoof, salt licks, buckets, grooming tools and several items, mostly donkey themed, for them to sell in their shop to raise more funds.  
On the 1st December we held our annual West Regional Meeting at the home of Liz and Ian Harris near Upton on Severn, Worcestershire.  Thirteen people attended what proved to be a very lively and encouraging meeting even though we were a little short on numbers.  Minutes of the meeting, plus a copy of the Financial Report from our Secretary, Eileen Parker will be available on request.  

Following the Regional Meeting we held our Annual Christmas Lunch and Get-together with another six people joining us, making nineteen in all.  Liz Harris organised the meal incredibly well which included baked potatoes, hot and cold meat and vegetarian dishes, salads, and breads, followed by puddings, cakes and fruit salad – a marvellous feast.  We all contributed food towards the meal but it takes quite a bit or organisation to present it so well – many thanks to Liz and Ian.
During the Christmas Lunch Jan and Peter Bollington up-dated us on the work of volunteers and professional staff attending the donkeys in the Brick Kilns in India.  A new Charity has been formed and progress is being made once more with Dr Ramesh and Dr Saroja continuing their amazing work.  Elderly and disabled people are making pads for the working donkeys’ backs with about 2,000 needed immediately.  The stuffing is waste material and free, but the covering material has to be bought, so Jan and Peter authorised money to be available for this to be done.  These pads of course, help not only the  working donkeys  but also provides employment, and therefore money, for disadvantaged people as there are no state benefits in India.  Jan and Peter, Ramesh and Saroja would all like to say heartfelt thanks for the help and support they have received, which is very greatly appreciated. 
-3-

WEST REGION AWARDS:
The Special Donkey Cup is a way of acknowledging a donkey, or group of donkeys, that in some way have proved over the years to be exceptional.  This year at the Christmas Lunch it was awarded to John and Judy Phillips’ little group of miniatures, The Hinton Barn donkeys.  Ever since John and Judy first acquired miniature donkeys over 10 years ago, they have taken them to Church and Cathedral parades and services, schools and retirement homes and have frequently attended Countrytastic and the Malvern Autumn Show on the DBS promotional stand.  The donkeys have been tremendous ambassadors for the DBS and donkeys in general.

The Gofur Trophy is awarded each year to a person who often goes unnoticed and sometimes not even recognised – this is the person behind the donkey owner who helps willingly with all the behind the scenes activities involved with looking after donkeys.  This year the trophy was awarded to John 

Harper as recognition of the 46 years he has helped his wife Claire, with the donkeys that have made up a very large part of her life.
The Bell Trophy was awarded for the first time this year.  This is a special little trophy that will be awarded to a donkey which has come from difficult circumstances and is now enjoying and taking part in all the fun of public events, and is very much involved in promoting the DBS and the welfare and care of donkeys.  This year the Award will be presented to Peter, Sheila Bell’s donkey who is a regular participant in parades, pantomimes, stands at agricultural shows, sponsored walks, church and Cathedral services and a great deal more.  

A raffle was held at the Christmas lunch and £54 was raised for the Webster Fund’s 2019 collection for the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary Hospital Equipment Fund.

*****
EVENTS IN 2020
Thursday 9th April -  Countrytastic at Malvern Showgrounds.

Saturday 9th May   -  Donkey Dentistry at North Littleton, Worcs.  Plans are being made to also have a 

                                  Talk on Donkey Nutrition with representatives from the Sidmouth Donkey 
                                   Sanctuary and a nutritionist from Top Spec.

June                       -   Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary Donkey Show

June                       -   Three Counties Show, Malvern.

June                       -    Lucy Evans in Herefordshire is planning a Fun Donkey Day with a ‘Bomb-
                                   Proofing’ course (tarpaulin, cones, curtain, flags etc) to practice on.  Lucy 

                                   wishes to provide a picnic lunch for everyone.

July                        -   Polly Vacher is planning to drive her pair of donkeys from her home in 

                                   Oxfordshire to Wales   

August                   -   DBS Championship Show, Moreton Morrell, Warwickshire.

August                   -   Sue Jones is hoping to be able to arrange to have a day of Talks with a Farrier

                                   and possibly a representative from the Sidmouth Donkey Sanctuary, on general

                                   health and foot care of the donkey.

5th September         -  Moreton in Marsh Show, Gloucestershire.

26/27th September  -  Malvern Autumn Show – DBS and Sidmouth Donkey Sanctuary information 
                                  Stand.

Sunday 6th December   -  Annual West Region Meeting followed by the Christmas Lunch Get-together. 

Wednesday Donkey Days continue throughout the winter.  These are held at Claire Harper’s home near Evesham, Worcestershire and are really intended just for a social get-together with an opportunity to talk about anything to do with donkeys.  Discussions often cover the care and welfare of donkeys or training and handling, and always include a visit to Claire’s donkeys for a bit of hands-on.  Everyone is welcome, no charge and bring your lunch if you want to stay for more than just a coffee.  Please contact Claire for more details or to book yourself in.  Contact details at top of Newsletter.

Webster Fund Walks and Activities are being arranged, supporting the Cornwall Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary Hospital Fund.  More information will be available in the next Regional Newsletter.
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Please contact your Area Representative or Claire Harper if you have any ideas of events you would like to see in your area.  There are no boundaries and people can attend anything advertised, wherever it is held. People who are not members are always welcome to attend.  A couple of ideas were suggested at the Regional Meeting on the 1st December:
1.  An event at Emma and Wayne Hartshorne’s home involving their rabbits and donkeys in the hope we can attract more Junior members – for example an Easter Egg hunt, an easy bomb-proofing course, or a treasure hunt.
2.  Group visit to the Sidmouth Donkey Sanctuary, including a chance to see the new hospital.
3.  It was suggested people may be interested in a Talk about mules covering the possible topics of how many there are in the UK, the differences in training between donkeys and mules, their popularity in 

America, the breeding of mules for military use in war situations and in particular having a display of Susan Ellis’ photographs depicting how her father trained mules and donkeys during WW2 in India, including the pack saddle he designed and was adapted by the military. 

If you are interested in these possible events, or have any more suggestions, please contact your Area Representatives or Claire Harper.  (All contact details at the top of this Newsletter.)
*****
Sadly a bit of a negative note to finish with …

During the course of this past year we have had several donations of donkey gear and tack collected for charities and sanctuaries, all of which have been gratefully received.  However, when donating items, for example grooming brushes, please ensure they have been washed and disinfected, and mud, muck and matted hair has been cleaned off the rugs.  We cannot pass on possible problems so unfortunately it has been necessary for us to send donated rugs to be cleaned before giving them to a Sanctuary.  
Best wishes to everyone for Christmas and the New Year,
Anna, Claire, Deirdre, John, Judy, Lucy, Rochelle, 
Shoshana, Stephanie and Sue. 
Editor of this Newsletter:  Claire Harper, West Side, North Littleton, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 8QP.
Telephone:  01386 833524      Email cj_harper@hotmail.com
